
 
MINUTES 

 
GARDEN GROVE TRAFFIC COMMISSION 

 
March 07, 2023 

 
 A Regular Meeting of Traffic Commission of Garden Grove was called to order 
in the Council Chambers at the Community Center, 11300 Stanford Avenue, on 
Tuesday, March 07, 2023 
 
ROLL CALL: PRESENT: (4) Commissioners: Arbgast, Cepeda, Flanders, and 

Webb 
 
 ABSENT: (2)   Commissioner Laricchia, and Commissioner Sanders 
 
ALSO PRESENT:    Dai Vu, Executive Secretary, Juan Navarro, Associate Engineer, and 

Rosemarie Jacot, Recording Secretary 
 
ORAL COMMUNICATIONS 
 
None 
 
MINUTES 
It was moved and seconded to receive and file the minutes of November 01, 2022 
Commissioners:  

 
Commissioner Arbgast- AYE 
Commissioner Cepeda- AYE 
Commissioner Flanders- AYE 
Commissioner Laricchia- ABSENT 
Commissioner Sanders-  ABSENT 
             Commissioner 
Webb- 

AYE 

ACTION APPROVED
 
4. DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 
a. Disabled Person On-Street Parking Space -12231 Simmons Avenue 

 
The staff report was introduced.  An email from the resident, Gustavo Westerheyde 
was read verbatim to the Commissioners explaining why he could not make it to 
the meeting.  
 
It was moved and seconded to accept staff’s recommendation to receive public 
input and not install the disabled person on-street parking space at this location. 
 

Commissioner Arbgast- AYE 
Commissioner Cepeda- AYE 
Commissioner Flanders- AYE 
Commissioner Laricchia- ABSENT 
Commissioner Sanders-  ABSENT 
Commissioner Webb- AYE 
ACTION APPROVED
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b. Pedestrian Access Closure on Laurelton Avenue at Springdale Street 

         
The staff report was introduced to consider a request to close the pedestrian access 
at the end of Laurelton Avenue on the east side of Springdale Street. 
 
The resident provided a signed petition from the residents living along Laurelton 
Avenue and Wutzke Street, citing their concerns over neighborhood safety and 
increased criminal activity due to the opening in the existing block wall. The 
opening provides direct access from Springdale Street on to Laurelton Avenue.   
Garden Grove Police Department have no objection to this closure. 
 
It was moved and seconded to accept staff’s recommendation to receive public 
input and approve the pedestrian entrance closure to Laurelton Avenue located just 
east of Springdale Street. 
 

Commissioner Arbgast- AYE 
Commissioner Cepeda- AYE 
Commissioner Flanders- AYE 
Commissioner Laricchia- ABSENT 
Commissioner Sanders-  ABSENT 
Commissioner Webb- AYE 
ACTION APPROVED

 
 
Matters from Commissioners:  
    

 Reflective delineator at the end of the median on Chapman Avenue at Emerald 
Street and at Onyx Street 

 Christine Lane & Bixby Street – red curb needed for site distance; it was noted 
that staff cannot paint the curb return but they will look at the large tree 
blocking site headed east bound.  

 
Matters from Staff:  
         
            None at this time 
     
ADJOURNMENT: 

 
  The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.   

 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Rosemarie Jacot, Recording Secretary 
 


